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Dear Engineering Alumni and Friends, 

 

It has been my great honour and pleasure to serve our Association as 

President of the session 2015-2016, especially in the year which celebrates 

the 40th anniversary of the Association’s establishment.  I have enjoyed 

working with the enthusiastic, passionate and talented team on the Executive 

Committee, and it has been a wonderful year to be associated with alumni and 

students.  Let me just highlight some of our major achievements. 

 

On 8 January 2016, HKUEAA held its 40th HKUEAA Annual Dinner and Dance 

at The Mira Hong Kong with 326 alumni and guests attending.  The theme of 

the event was “Somewhere in Time”, going back to the 70s.  The hall was filled 

with the joy of seeing old friends while establishing new friendships.  The event 

raised a record breaking $330,000 for the HKUEAA scholarship and the future 

development of the Association.  It was a wonderful evening which will be 

remembered for a long time.  In recognition and appreciation of the significant 

contribution to the Association made by our Founding President, Ir Dr Joseph 

Chow, we honoured Ir Dr Chow as Honorary Life President, recognizing his 

outstanding leadership and dedication towards the Association over four 

decades. 

 

We continued with our yearly programme for students – the Graduate Mentor 

Scheme (GMS) which is jointly organized by H.K.U. Engineering Alumni 

Association (HKUEAA) and Engineering Society, HKUSU (ENS, HKUSU).  

This is one of the most important annual events where engineering students 

and mentors meet for the first time.  The mentors are HKU alumni who are 

prominent figures in both engineering and non-engineering fields.  Past 

experience demonstrated that the privileged mentees have been enlightened 

and inspired by our mentors through their guidance, and have become better 

equipped to face the challenges ahead because of the GMS.  This year, 

around 50 mentors joined the scheme with more than 60 engineering students 

selected as mentees.  We also organized outdoor activities during the year 

enabling the mentors and mentees to get along and share their personal 

experience. 

 

To express our appreciation of mentors’ efforts on the GMS, we sponsored a 

casual dinner for mentors who were also joined by Executive Committee 

members. 

Message from President 
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Other events and activities we organized include seminars, career talks, technical 

visits, hiking, etc., to suit the different interests of alumni.  We organized the 

“Industry Gathering: Civil and Development” in May to provide an occasion for 

alumni from the same professional field to meet and exchange views.  The 

industry gatherings always receive enthusiastic response and attendance. 

 

To bring alumni and their families together to have fun on the HKU campus while 

learning about some of our alma mater’s latest developments, we also organized 

the “HKUEAA 40th Anniversary School Gala and Mega Sale” on 18 June 2016.  

We arranged game booths, lucky draws and a sale of discounted products.  We 

also organized a Campus Orienteering Challenge for alumni and their family 

members.  The highlight of the event was the Time Capsule and Prize 

Presentation Ceremony.  The time capsule was handed over to the Engineering 

Society of HKU to be opened at the 45th Anniversary of HKUEAA.  The Gala 

proved to be an exciting event filled with cheers and laughter and attended by over 

200 participants. 

 

Throughout the past four decades, our Association has built strong ties with the 

Faculty and the University.  We need this continuous support so that we can do 

more for the students, the alumni and our Association. 

 

The strength of the HKUEAA comes from its alumni membership.  I take pride in 

announcing that over the past year we exceeded the 1,000 membership mark.  It 

is a significant milestone for us. The more members we have, the stronger the 

networking platform we can build and the more events and activities we can 

organize for the well-being of the HKU Engineering students and alumni. 

 

We are very grateful to our sponsors and donors who have year-on-year 

supported our work and development. 

 

Last but not least, I would like to express my heartfelt gratitude to all members of 

the Executive Committee for their unfailing support and invaluable contributions 

and wish the Executive Committee all success for the coming session. 

 

Our 42nd AGM will be held on 19 August 2016.  I look forward to seeing you there! 

 

 

 

Ir CHAN Wing Kin, Alfred BBS 

President 

HKUEAA 

Session 2015-2016 
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Ir Paul Poon  

Vice-President (Event and Programme) 
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As an engineering graduate from HKU, it is always my pleasure to serve the 

HKU Engineering family. Last year, I am honoured to be invited to join HKUEAA 

as the Vice President – Event & Programme.  

 

The first job I had for this position was to organize the Annual Dinner and Dance. 

In light of the 40th Anniversary of HKUEAA, we would like to make this year 

Annual Dinner and Dance a wonderful and special occasion to reconnect alumni 

and friends, and an opportunity to reflect on our history and look into the future. 

Therefore we chose “Somewhere in Time” as the theme of our event. 

 

With the joint efforts of the President, Immediate Past President, Life 

Honourable President, Exco Members, as well as our sponsors, we were able to 

achieve record-breaking participation rate. Over 300 guests, alumni and friends 

had joined the Dinner held in Mira Hotel on 8 Jan 2016. Moreover, we had 

raised a generous amount of sponsorships and funding for supporting HKU 

engineering students and for the development of the Association. We had a 

great evening celebrating our past achievements, as well as reminisce our joyful 

moments as part of the HKU engineering family. 

 

Last but not least, I would like to express my gratitude to all members of the 

Executive Committee, Organizing Committees, alumni and friends for their 

unreserved support and contribution to HKUEAA. I hope to see you again soon 

in our future events. 

in a series of activities, including 

Campus Orienteering Challenge, lucky 

draws, game booths and mega sales of 

discounted products. Our members had 

a great time together with their families 

and friends. Moreover, to commemorate 

our 40th Anniversary, we put our 

messages and items of significance 

inside a time capsule. This capsule will 

be re-opened 5 years later for us to 

review the development of HKUEAA. 

Next on 18 June 2016, we organized School Gala & Mega Sale at our beloved 

HKU campus. More than 200 alumni, students, friends and families participated 



Ir WH LUK 

Vice-President (Alumni Affairs) 
 

It is my pleasure to serve HKUEAA as one of the Vice Presidents of HKUEAA 

for alumni affairs. Our executive committee members in this session are very 

energetic with lots of innovative ideas. We introduced some new activities for 

our alumni in this year including industrial gatherings for civil engineering and 

development, spring hiking with more than 150 participants. They provide good 

platforms to old friends for gathering, and our alumni could also update their 

knowledge in a relaxing manner. I appreciate very much to the efforts from all 

executive committee members and supports from all participants and 

sponsors! 

 

To further expand the networks and provide better support among our alumni, 

we are arranging the representatives system among different class and 

companies and organizations. If you, your friends or your 

companies/organizations are interested in being/nominating representatives, 

please don’t hesitate to contact us! All your support are crucial to our success 

for our events. 

Messages from Executive Committee 
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Ir YM CHAN 

Vice-President (Student Affairs) 

 

I continue serving HKUEAA for a third year in looking after student affairs 

activities, namely Graduate Mentors Scheme (GMS), Career Developments 

and Overseas Study Tour, with the leadership of Ir. Alfred Chan as our 

President. This year again is a successful year for the student affairs events, in 

particular the GMS, Career Developments activities and the Japan Study Tour, 

with the full and unfailing supports from the chairpersons and helpers of 

various sub-committees.  I would like to thank these chairpersons, Dr Seakay 

Xie, Mr. Vincent Lau, and Mr. Kenny Ng for their leadership and contributions 

for these events. Also, I would like to express my greatest and warmest 

appreciations to Ms Stephy Chan who is the Coordinator of the Student Affairs 

branch, helping me in various matters in making all activities sailing smoothly. 

 

In this year, our chairpersons and helpers are from various disciplines, such as 

environmental, electrical, mechanical, civil, and gas. This enriches us in 

various fronts of the society during our discussions for the student affairs 

activities. 

Messages from Executive Committee 
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Ir Peter  P.W. HO 

Honorary Secretary 

 

It is my great honour for my second year serving HKUEAA as Honorary 

Secretary. Through my contribution in the operation and administration of 

HKUEAA, I appreciated its role in various important events it initiated, which 

provide fruitful supports to our alumni for developing personal network and also 

to both undergraduates and fresh graduates for the development of both 

technical knowledge and social skills. These are very essential for successful 

development of both career and daily life for our current and future alumni. 

 

I also continue to be a mentor in the Graduate Mentor Scheme (GMS). Through 

the GMS activities (e.g. mentors & mentees’ gathering, mentors’ night, etc.), I 

am deeply touched by other heartfelt alumni who squeeze their own spare time 

to share their stories and insights with HKU’s engineering students, and I am 

also deeply impressed by the students who are eager to learn from their 

mentors.  

Messages from Executive Committee 
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Ir Stephy Y M CHAN 

Ex-co Member, Student Affairs 

  

 

This year, I served as a role of backup support for Student Affairs. I was very glad 

to witness the rapid development of familiar faces in event planning and 

management, and to be inspired by the innovation and energy from the new blood.  

 

I would like to take this opportunities to thank all members of Student Affairs, 

especially Ir Y M CHAN, Dr Seakay XIE, Mr Vincent LAU, Ms. Grace TAM, Mr 

Milton CHAN, Mr Oliver TSE, and Ms. Keiko KAM. 

Messages from Executive Committee 
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Mr. Kenny H C NG 

Ex-co Member, Event and Programme 

  

This is my 4th year to serve as an EXCO member for HKUEAA! With the strong bonding 

among all members, it is the place where we can learn and support each other. My experience 

here was immensely fruitful as I have built invaluable friendship and polished my skills such as 

critical thinking, leadership and innovation by taking different roles and responsibilities. I would 

like to take this opportunity to thank all the members and senior EXCO members for their trust 

and faith in me throughout the year! 

 

Our family has gone from strength to strength over the years! It is always encouraging to see 

the support from our active alumni! Being a PIC of the overseas study tour to Japan and an OC 

of 40th Annual Dinner & Dance, I witness how supportive our alumni and friends were! We both 

received an overwhelming feedback and particularly, we had full house participation with a 

record-breaking sponsorship for the Annual Dinner! Thank you for all their involvement and the 

dedicated efforts of our energetic and passionate organizing team!  

 

Here is a platform that you can find a myriad of opportunities to enrich your life and contribute 

back to our Alma Mater. I would like to call out all recent graduates to join us as your input 

would be indispensable in accomplishing our goals. Don’t hesitate to come and explore the 

vast opportunities ahead with us! I am very looking forward to seeing each of you soon in the 

coming HKUEAA events! 

 

  

 

 

Messages from Executive Committee 
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HKUEAA 40th Anniversary School Gala and Mega Sale 

  

On 18th June 2016, HKUEAA and the Engineering Society of HKU co-organized the HKUEAA 

40th Anniversary School Gala and Mega Sale at the University Campus. More than 200 alumni, 

students, families and friends gathered at our alma mater to celebrate the 40th Anniversary of 

HKUEAA and also to enjoy a fun and exciting weekend. 

 At the School Gala, we arranged a series of 

exciting activities, including game booths, lucky 

draws and mega sale of discounted products. In 

particular, we organized a Campus Orienteering 

Challenge for our alumni and their family members 

to explore the HKU campus and solve interesting 

puzzles. Moreover, a CLP Green Studio was 

stationed for all the participants to experience the 

new 4D movie about climate change and the 

importance of energy conservation. 

  

 

 

The highlight of the event was the Time Capsule and Prize Presentation Ceremony. To 

commemorate the 40th Anniversary of HKUEAA, a time capsule was prepared to store items of 

significance, such as the booklet and photos of HKUEAA 40th Annual Dinner and Dance, a map 

of HKU campus, and messages written by all our Ex-Com members and engineering alumni. 

This time capsule was handed over to the Engineering Society of HKU and will be re-opened 

during the 45th Anniversary of HKUEAA. 

 Also at the Ceremony, our Guest of 

Honour Prof. Norman Tien, Dean of 

Engineering, presented prizes to the 

winning teams of the Campus 

Orienteering Challenge to reward their 

efforts and teamwork. It was then followed 

by a grand lucky draw, hosted by our 

President Ir Alfred Chan and Vice-

President Ir Paul Poon. 

 

The School Gala and Mega Sale was an exciting event filled with cheers and laughter. We 

sincerely thanks all guests and alumni for your support and participation! 



In recognition and appreciation of our alumnus, Ir Dr 

Joseph Chow’s highly significant contribution to the 

Alumni Association, we honoured him as our Honorary 

Life President for his outstanding leadership and 

dedication at the evening. 

 

Chats and exchanges of the latest news at the tables 

were only disturbed by the consumption of the 

delicious dinner. We would like to express our sincere 

gratitude to all guests and sponsors for their 

overwhelming support! 

Activities of the year 
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HKUEAA 40th Annual Dinner and Dance 

 
The HKUEAA 40th Annual Dinner and Dance was held 

successfully at The Mira Hong Kong on Friday, 8th 

January 2016 with the theme “Somewhere in Time”. It was 

the highlight of the HKUEAA’s 40th Anniversary events 

which brought alumni, teachers, students, scholars and 

friends together. Also, it acted as a great chance to raise 

much needed funds for our scholarship and Alumni 

Association development. 

We attracted full-house participation with over 300 alumni and friends joining the dinner with 

us! We were grateful for the presence of Mr Paul Chan Mo-po (Secretary for Development), 

Prof Peter Mathieson (Vice-Chancellor of HKU), Prof Norman Tien (Dean of Engineering, 

HKU), Ir Dr Lo Wai-kwok (Legislative Councillor, Functional Constituency - Engineering), Mr 

Frankie Yick Chi-ming (Legislative Councillor, Functional Constituency - Transport), Ir Chan 

Chi-chiu (President of HKIE), Prof Tsui Lap-Chee (former Vice-Chancellor of HKU), Prof 

Cheng Yiu-chung (former Vice-Chancellor of HKU), Senior Government Officials, Past 

Presidents of the Alumni Association and CEOs from the Engineering industry. The fun-filled 

evening started with sharing from the Ex-Co members and guests, followed by table games, 

trophy and scholarship presentation, Joe Junior’s singing show, Towngas group singing 

performance, our famous lucky draw and floor dancing. 



Spring Hiking - Shing Mun Reservoir Walk 

 

HKUEAA Shing Mun Reservoir Walk was successfully held on 6th March 2016. 

Commencing from the Pineapple Dam, participants had a good time hiking 

around the reservoir with the nice weather. With the informative introduction by 

Mr. Kwan Sek Yiu, who worked in WSD before his retirement and also helped 

as the tour leader, the 3-hour tour gave all participants a good chance to stay  

close to nature and understand more on the use of reservoir. 

 

 

 

Activities of the year 
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HKUEAA Industry Gathering - Civil and Development 

 

The gathering was successfully held on 19 May 2016. We were honoured to 

have following persons as our guests of honour: 

(1) Ir. YING Tsie Cheong Executive Director, Paul Y. Construction Co. Ltd;  

(2) Ir. SHUM Chun Kin, Tony, Former Chairman, Asia Pacific of AECOM, 

Founding Chairman, Engineering & Construction Evangelical Fellowship; 

(3) Ir. Hon Chi Keung Permanent Secretary for Development (Works), 

Development Bureau. 

 

Overwhelming responses from students and alumni were received. 

Participants had an enjoyable and fruitful evening with the earnest sharing by 

our Honorary Guests. 



Mentors and Mentees Hiking 

 

About 10 mentors and mentees joined the hiking to the Lung Fu Shan on 7 

November 2015, which is also the information day of HKU. Mentors and 

mentees hiked from HKU to the Peak, then to Pokfulam Country Park. After 

appreciating the beautiful scenery of the Peak and Pokfulam Reservoir, the 

hiking was ended with a nice meal in Rome Cafe of Graduate House at HKU. 

  

 

 

Graduate Mentor Scheme (GMS) 

 

The GMS is jointly organized by H.K.U. Engineering Alumni Association 

(HKUEAA) and Engineering Society, HKUSU (ENS, HKUSU), and the Faculty 

of Engineering HKU. It is one of the most important annual events for the 

engineering students and alumni, it cultivated intimate and long lasting 

relationships amongst students and graduates, and has provided a platform for 

mutual sharing and support. Our mentor database has over 120 HKU alumni 

who are prominent figures in both engineering and non-engineering fields. 

Among these honourable mentors, some have been supporting this 

programme for 15 years. 

  

Our privileged mentees have been enlightened and inspired by our mentors 

through their guidance, and well-equipped to face the challenges ahead 

because of the GMS. In these 15 years, we are happy to see the knowledge, 

attitude, and spirits have been passing down from mentors to mentees.  

Activities of the year 
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Mentors Night 

 

To express our appreciation to mentors’ effort on the GMS, a causal dinner 

which was fully sponsored by the HKUEAA was held at Harbour Plaza Hotel at 

North Point on 20 January 2016. Mentors and exco members shared 

experience and had a joyful dinner. 

Activities of the year 
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GMS Inauguration Ceremony 2016 

 

The remarkable Inauguration Ceremony on 9 April 2016 was kicked off by an 

inspiring opening speech delivered by Ir Alfred W K CHAN, BBS (President of 

HKUEAA). Prof. Francis LAU (Associate Dean, Faculty of Engineering) and 

Ms. Kasey LIN (Chairperson, ENS, HKUSU, Session 2015 – 2016) shared 

their views and expectation on the GMS 2016. Other guests of honours 

included Ms. Janet CHUNG (Director (Alumni) of DAAO HKU), Ir Y M CHAN 

(Vice-president of HKUEAA (Students Affairs), Session 2015 – 2016), Ir W H 

LUK (Vice-president of HKUEAA (Alumni Affairs), Session 2015 – 2016), Ir 

Ken M K CHAN (Vice-president of HKUEAA (Administration and Finance), 

Session 2015 – 2016), and Ir Paul Poon (Vice-president of HKUEAA (Event 

and Programme), Session 2015 – 2016). 

 

 

Activities of the year 

After the ceremony, participants enthusiastically joined the tea gathering 

organized at Postgraduate Hub in HKU Graduate House. All mentors and 

mentees had a fruitful and enjoyable afternoon. It was a great time for 

experience sharing between the mentors and mentees. Students surely had 

gained a lot through this precious moment. The event was successfully held 

and ended with joy. 
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Technical Visit to the Shatin to Central Link Contract No. 1103 Diamond 

Hill Station 

Activities of the year 

 

We have organized six technical visits and two workshops for the students this 

year. The first one was to visit one of the MTRC projects– Hin Keng to 

Diamond Hill Tunnels (Tunnel Boring Machine Section) on 3 October 2015, 

which allowed participants to learn more details about the Shatin to Central 

Link (SCL) project. MTR representatives first gave participants an introduction 

to the project, Tunnel Boring Machine (TBM) operations and challenges faced 

during the construction. Then participants went to the Slurry Treatment Plant 

(STP) to learn how the slurry was produced and tested for TBM 24 hours a day.  

 

 

 

After the visit to STP, the 

representatives demonstrated a 

1:1 size depressurizing chamber 

model and a TBM head model, and 

explained the procedure of 

maintaining the cutter head and the 

importance of the depressurizing 

process. Finally, participants 

entered the TBM launching shaft 

and went into the interior of the 

TBM to understand how the tunnel 

segments were installed. 
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Technical Visit to the Hong Kong-Zhuhai-Macao Bridge Projects – Hong 

Kong Link Road 

Another visit was made to the Hong Kong-Zhuhai-Macao Bridge (HZMB) 

Projects – Hong Kong Link Road on 9 March 2016 to introduce this ongoing 

construction project which consisted of a series of bridges and tunnels to 

connect the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region, Zhuhai City of 

Guangdong Province and Macao Special Administrative Region. In the visit, site 

engineers from Arup introduced the project background and part of the 

construction methods as well as the difficulties encountered in the project. 

Students also travelled on the sea to see the ongoing progress of the HZMB.  
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Technical Visit to HKEx Data Centre  

Technical visit to Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Ltd. (HKEx) Data 

Centre was held on 16 April 2016 for computer science and building services 

engineering students  and alumni. The five-storey HKEx Data Center in 

Tseung Kwan O consolidated the primary data centers for all of HKEx’s 

markets and served various functional cores including numerous data halls, 

building facilities operations, ancillary offices, canteen, recreational amenities, 

building management system as well as integrated physical security 

system.  HKEx Data Center was also one of the most energy-efficient and 

green data centers in Asia which was awarded the LEED Gold Certificate. 

Before the guided tour, participants were briefed on its construction 

development, energy efficient design, facility management approach in a 

holistic view.  After the briefing, visitors visited a variety of facilities in the data 

center building and understood how the dedicated facility management team 

effectively operated the data center. The visit was wrapped up by a fruitful 

sharing session between HKEx representatives and participants. 
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CLP Career Series: Powering Hong Kong– 1-Day Visit to CLP Power 

Hong Kong Ltd 

This year we initiated a Career Series to provide students with a continuous 

exposure to a certain engineering field and to maintain a close relationship 

with the industry. With the generous support from CLP Power Hong Kong Ltd. 

(CLPP), the career series with the theme of “Electrical & Mechanical 

engineering” was held to arouse students’ interest in power industry and 

public utilities. The series comprised two technical visits and two technical 

workshops.  

  

 

Visit to CLPP was conducted on 27 January 2016. Students visited different 

core departments of CLPP, ranged from power generation, transmission to 

distribution. CLPP Engineer representatives shared their challenges faced 

during daily operation and maintenance. Innovative and most advanced power 

technology were also introduced. The visited spots included Smart Grid 

Experience Centre, Tai Po System Control Centre, Castle Peak Power Station 

and Black Point Power Station. 
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CLP Career Series: 1-Day Technical Workshop in CLP Power HK Ltd 

Shatin Centre 

Workshop in CLPP Shatin Centre was held on 9 March 2016. The CLPP 

Shatin Centre mainly served as CLP power system training base where it 

provides all kinds of advanced training facilities such as cable jointing 

workshop, mini transmission training towers, and simulated substation 

etc. Students visited various facilities to learn more about power system’s 

operation. CLPP engineers not only taught technological knowledge but also 

introduced the importance of operational safety. Under supervision of field 

experts, students enjoyed their time gaining hands-on experience in operating 

switchgear and cutting electric cable. 

CLP Career Series: 1-Day Technical Workshop in CLP Power HK Ltd 

Shatin Centre 

Workshop in Castle Peak and Black 

Point Power Stations was organized on 

16 March 2016. Different from the 

previous CLPP visit in January 2016, 

this workshop provided student with 

hands-on experience in power station 

operation. Apart from plant tour, 

students visited the gas turbine repair 

workshop and received technical 

training. Students got more familiar with 

the work in power station after CLPP 

representatives’ sharing session about 

the challenges faced in daily operation 

and maintenance. 
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CLP Career Series: Technical Visit to Town Island 

The last visit in the series was held in Town Island on 2 April 2016 to 

understand the Hong Kong’s first commercial-scale standalone renewable 

energy system. Students and alumni visited the first and second phases of the 

power supply project which was capable to lighting up 9600 compact 

fluorescent lamps. This “Zero emission” System could save an estimated 

70,000kg of CO2. During the visit, CLPP representatives showed their 

professionalism in explaining the renewable energy generation and storage 

system and answering the curious students’ queries. Students and alumni 

were very satisfied with the guided tour. 
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Sustainable Development Study Tour 2016 – Japan 

 

The tour led by Ir. YM Chan and Mr. Kenny Ng, was organized successfully 

during 29th May– 4th Jun 2016(7 days) for both students and alumni to broaden 

their horizons. With the theme “Entechnol for Brightening Future Life”, we aim 

to appreciate Japan’s innovative technology and advanced engineering 

applications through visiting different manufacturing plants, museums and 

education institutes in Nagoya and Tokyo. We received  overwhelming number 

of applications and 24 applicants was selected as delegates.  

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

Delegates were given opportunities to see how automobiles and robots are 

used in modern manufacturing process from sophisticated factories of Rinnai, 

Nissan, Hitachi. We also visited a smart city called Kashiwa-no-ha, which is a 

community model created by Mitsui Fudosan Ltd, to see how to make good a 

balance between sustainability and economic development. It was definitely an 

unforgettable experience for us to visit the life safety learning centers to try the 

simulations of flooding and earthquake which gave us a sense of what to 

expect in real disasters. All the participants learnt a lot from the tour!  

 

This study tour was jointly orgiansed with the Faculty of Engineering HKU, and 

sponsored by ARUP, CLP, HKE and Towngas. 
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Each year, with the help from Engineering Society, HKUSU, we recruit students 

helpers from undergraduate and post-graduate students in engineering faculty. 

We also seek help from the alumni for assisting various events. As such, we 

would like to express our appreciation the helpers who voluntarily offered their 

fruitful help to the planning, arrangement and holding of the event mentioned 

above, which were crucial and essential for the success of these events!  
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It is truly my honour and pleasure to contribute to 

HKUEAA through my involvement in organising the 

Annual Dinner and Dance, School Gala and Mega 

Sale, technical visits and workshops etc. All the 

amazing and unforgettable experiences have helped 

me becoming a better self. I must thank all the EXCO 

members for giving me all these great opportunities 

and putting their trust in me! 

Grace TAM 

I was the Chairperson of Career Development. 

Throughout the year, my team (Mr. Milton CHAN, 

Mr. Oliver TSE and Ms. Grace TAM) and I 

planned and organized various technical visits, 

workshops and career talk for different 

engineering students, encouraging students and 

alumni to participate in events with different 

engineering themes to broaden their  

Vincent LAU 

horizons. It was my pleasure to serve HKUEAA to promote engineering. 

I was the Chairperson of the Graduate Mentor Scheme 

(GMS). This is my first year to take in charge of GMS. I 

organized a mentor-mentee gathering and Mentors' Night 

Dinner. I also coordinated the application and selection of 

mentees and paid great efforts to match each mentee to a 

best fit mentor and subsequently organized the 

inauguration ceremony. 

Seakay XIE 

I have been joining HKUEAA since Year 1, and 

my involvement got more and more active after 

graduation. Right after joining HKUEAA’s 

Sydney Tour, I started to help with technical 

visits and career talks. I have also helped with 

the Annual Dinner and Dance as well as 

Homecoming Dinner. I felt very fruitful in these 

events of large scale.  
Milton CHAN 

Here are some feelings from our helpers: 



HKUEAA 
H.K.U. Engineering Alumni Association 

香港大學工程舊生會 
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